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Vice-President Quebec
Report to National Executive – November 2015
The following is my report on the activities that I led for the Quebec Region from April 2015 to November 2015 inclusive.
Since our last National Executive meeting, the region has been very active, holding demonstrations on the 19th of every month. Our group efforts have helped ensure that the conservative government is no longer in power. Let's hope for a better relationship with the Liberals and Justin Trudeau, for the well-being of this country and our members. 
During this period, I exceptionally represented a local president in a grievance and an ADR, which resulted in a three-day suspension.
The region held its regional conference in late October, and it was an all-around success, with presentations from the Department on ADR and a discussion with Quebec HR management, all of which were very interesting.
The presence of Brother Daniel Verreault, LRO, was also greatly appreciated.
Recently there have been discussions with the LFQA on the arrival of Syrian refugees to our bases. Our goal is to ensure the security of all employees on our bases, both civilian and military. 
The biggest challenge now is to make sure our members receive fair offers from the Treasury Board and continue providing support at the bargaining table.
I would like to thank all of my locals for their contributions to the demonstrations on the 19th of every month and their overall support to their members and myself. 
In conclusion, a big thank you to Brother Michel Allard (DVP) for his excellent work.
In solidarity,
Philippe Turcq
UNDE VP, Quebec
